From: Scott Fleming
To: Kaitlin Bos

Subject: Concern for tax increase

Date: December 20, 2024 3:40:41 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open any attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

As a resident of Wilmot, I am concerned about the current financial dilemma of the Township and the reasons why it has arrived at this position, and particularly concerned about the irresponsibly high proposed 50.8% tax increase. I believe Council needs to:

- review the existing budget to reduce expenditures and lower the proposed tax increase;
- look very carefully at how decisions are made and at the advice and information provided by staff, especially the CAO whose job it is to make available all the information required for the Council to make sound decisions;
- ensure the screening process for hiring the CAO is appropriate and clarifies the role of the CAO vis a vis the Mayor and Council;
- hire a municipal finance expert to conduct a complete audit to identify finance protocol concerns and recommend best practices to be implemented to avoid future financial dilemmas.

Thank you for your consideration, Scott Fleming A concerned tax payer and retiree